
  

 

 

First and foremost welcome to all our new families and a happy new year to all our existing families. We 
look forward to 2017 as we commence our 128th year of Mercy education in Kyneton.  The College 
theme for 2017 is: óSemper Fidelis ï A Sacred Earth. 
 
We have had a great start to the academic year, with our energetic Year 7 students entering the 
College in their new uniforms.  Some nervousness, and a lot of excitement and anticipation from the 
new Collegians. Our transition program stood the test with our Year 7 students settling in well.  It was 
great to meet so many parents at the Welcome Morning Tea.  Our Year 12 students provided a lending 
hand as our new leaders of Sacred Heart, assisting the new students with lockers 
and sharing a barbecue lunch.  
 
Staff enjoyed the opportunity to meet our parents and students who attended the 
information sessions over three nights at the College. The quote from Catherine 
McAuley is apt, as the families who made the effort to attend have made a ógood 
beginningô to the school year for their students. Our College Opening Mass was 
celebrated with three of our Chaplains.  The message students were asked to 
contemplate was their own God-given gifts and uniqueness that makes them a 
special person in this world. 
 
Next week we continue to include our parents and community in important events 
with our yearly Family Welcome Mass and the VCE Awards Ceremony.  I find it 
interesting that newspapers and other media take a great interest in VCE scores, but 
no interest in the actual destination of students.  At Sacred Heart we are truly 
blessed to have hard working staff and a highly professional Careers Team, who 
assist our students to determine their pathway in life, or at least the first cautious 
steps post school. Our class of 2016 have had great success in achieving their 
preferred destinations, with 100% of students, who applied for a tertiary placement, 
receiving an offer, with the majority receiving their first university preference.  
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PRINCIPALôS MESSAGE - Mr Craig Holmes 

NEWSLETTER 
10 February 2017 

      Laudato Si  -  A Prayer for our earth  
 

         All-powerful God, you are present in the whole universe 

And in the smallest of your creatures, 

You embrace with your tenderness all that exists. 

Pour out upon us the power of your love, that we 

may protect life and beauty. 

Fill us with peace, that we may live as brothers and sisters, 

               harming no one.  We ask this prayer through Christ our Lord  

                                                           Amen 

http://www.azquotes.com/quote/1078531
http://www.azquotes.com/author/51066-Catherine_McAuley
http://www.shckyneton.catholic.edu.au
mailto:principal@shckyneton.catholic.edu.au
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Because of our location our students can obtain an offer that is normally reserved for a marginally higher score. In the past 
this has assisted some of our students to get into highly scored course, including medicine and surgery, the Arts and other 
placements.  In all of this we are not forgetting the many students including those that completed VCAL, who have found  
employment, traineeships and those who have commenced apprenticeships.  A very successful outcome overall. 
 
Our aim in 2017 is to motivate new generations of young people with the courage to embrace the challenges of the future, 
and continue to live life to the full.  I thank all staff and you the families of Sacred Heart for the support in meeting our goal to 
provide a vibrant learning environment for our students to thrive. 

New Staff and Farewells 
As we commence the year we had some late resignation of staff taking up positions overseas and interstate. We have been 
successful in our recruitment with new teachers commencing over the next two weeks. We welcome a range of new staff to 
the College: 

Uniform 
Thank you to the staff and parents who have addressed the requirements of the College Uniform policy, as set out in the 
booklet sent late last year.  Our biggest issue remains the length of the girlsô dresses, which have in many cases become 
embarrassingly and unacceptably short in length. As stated, the College requires that the dress be worn to the top of the 
knee.  This will be addressed this week with action being taken next week.  Please take this as notice of our commitment to 
make this a ônon-issueô as we move forward as a place where learning is our most important endeavour. Establishing an  
orderly environment with appropriate standards is a well-researched pre-condition for school improvement.  I trust that  
parents are supportive of the school in this endeavour. 
 
The uniform timeline in essence sees the old uniform being phased out at the end of 2017.  The exception will be Year 12 in 
2018 (Current Year 11) who can continue with the old uniform.  We need to clarify exemptions to our no mix and match  
policy:  

 

 

 

Our preference is for the first column rather than the second, but do understand financial implications.  This only applies up 
to the end of 2017.  If in doubt contact the Uniform shop or your students Year Level Leader. 
 

Old Uniform can be combined with: New Uniform can be combined with: 

New blazer Old blazer 

New Jumper Old jumper 

New Sports Jacket   

New Staff  

ß Moira West ï Director of Staff Formation and Development ï Kolby Catholic College 

ß Helen Campbell ïVCAL Coordinator -  Assumption College  

ß Carmen Stehle ï Justice and Service Coordinator - MLC 

ß Tori Young ï Learning Area Leader / English ï Haileybury  

ß Damien Zanic ï Sports Coordinator ï Corpus Christi  

ß Liz Sullivan ï Teacher ïSt Francis Xavier College  

ß Rachel Tanner ï Teacher- Catholic College Bendigo 

ß Belinda Kime ï Teacher - (Sessional work at SHC last year) 

ß Angelica Violante ï Teacher ï Daylesford Secondary College 

ß Phillip Nathan (Contract Maintenance Officer) 

ß Andrew Rousch ï Instrumental Music Program Teacher 

Farewell  

ß Martin Eames 

ß Ian Huke 

ß Fotios Koutsogiannopoulos  

ß Kymberley Peace 

ß Tim Kingsley 
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